
  
 

26 July 2012 
 
To: Members of the Hong Kong Institute of CPAs 

All other interested parties 
 
INVITATION TO COMMENT ON IASB REQUEST FOR INFORMATION OF 
POST-IMPLEMENTATION REVIEW: IFRS 8 OPERATING SEGMENTS  
 

Comments to be received by 12 October 2012 
 

The Hong Kong Institute of Certified Public Accountants’ (Institute) Financial Reporting 
Standards Committee (FRSC) is seeking comments on the IASB Request for Information 
which has been posted on the Institute’s website at: 
http://www.hkicpa.org.hk/en/standards-and-regulations/standards/financial-
reporting/exposure-drafts/. 

 
The IASB began its review of IFRS 8 Operating Segments by publishing for comment a 
Request for Information (RFI) on the effect of implementing the standard. The review 
seeks feedback on whether the standard is functioning as intended, as well as more 
practical information on the challenges and costs associated with implementing the 
standard. 
  
In 2007, the Trustees of the IFRS Foundation, responsible for governance and oversight 
of the IASB, introduced a requirement for the IASB to conduct a post-implementation 
review of each new standard or major amendment of a standard, two years after the 
effective date. The Standard on Operating Segments is the first to be reviewed under this 
new process. The IASB will use this review to refine its methodology for undertaking 
future reviews, with its Business Combination Standard being the next review planned.  
 
In addition to the RFI, the IASB is also undertaking a broad range of outreach activities 
internationally to gather further feedback on the effect of implementing IFRS 8.  
 
Comments should be supported by specific reasoning and should be submitted in written 
form. 

 
To allow your comments on the IASB Request for Information to be considered, they are 
requested to be received by the Institute on or before 12 October 2012.  
 
Comments may be sent by mail, fax or e-mail to: 

 
Standard Setting Department  
Hong Kong Institute of Certified Public Accountants 
37th Floor, Wu Chung House 
213 Queen’s Road East 
Wanchai, Hong Kong 

 
Fax number (+852) 2865 6776 
E-mail: commentletters@hkicpa.org.hk 
 

Comments will be acknowledged and may be made available for public review unless 
otherwise requested by the contributor. 
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